
TOWN OF DANBURY 

Board of Selectmen Hearing Minutes 
August 20, 2025 

 
Hearing to accept unanticipated funds from Ragged Mountain Resort to be applied to Ragged 
Mountain Road Improvement Project.  
 
This hearing is being held in accordance to RSA 31:95-b authorizes a selectboard (or village 
district commissioners) to accept and expend unanticipated moneys, but for unanticipated 
moneys of $10,000 or more the board must hold a prior public hearing, with notice published 
in a newspaper of general circulation at least 7 days before the hearing; acceptance must be 
made in public session of a regular meeting 
 
Jessica Hatch opened the hearing at 7:04pm on the Town of Danbury accepting $50,000 
unanticipated funs for the completion of the Ragged Mountain Road Project. The funds that 
Ragged Mountain has given to the town to restore the road from New Canada Rd to Deckmans 
Rd. $25,000 of the funds was allocated to the planning boards as impact fees for building 8 
house lots. The other $25,000 was requested by the Selectmen to assist with cost of road 
restoration. 
 
Jessica opened the hearing to questions from the audience. No questions asked.  
 
Jessica closed the hearing at 7:06pm and made a motion to accept the $50,000 from Ragged 
Mountain Resort for the purpose of restoring the road from New Canada Rd to Deckmans Rd. 
Seconded by James Farmer, all in favor. 
 
 
 
 


